## **HCCSAAA Monthly Meeting**

## Tuesday, August 12, 2025, Minutes

Attendees: Attendees: Peggy Ball, Mary Capps, Richard Clement, Arianna Clement, Jack Diamond, Ruth Diamond, Sandy Gonzalez, Daniel Helle, Kaye Hewitt, Patricia Hiam, Goldie Kruger, Dawn Manger, Steve Meyer, Sr., Jane O'Rourke, Gregory Roach, Ric Seale, Janice Snitkin, Dick Snitkin, Gary Tatem, and HCSO Liaison Deputy Alyssa Davenport.

**Call to Order:** Dawn Manger called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

**Approve Minutes (May)** – Ruth Diamond moved that the minutes be approved as distributed.

**Treasurer's Report (May - July)** – Dawn Manger presented the financials through July 31, 2025. An income of \$1890.20 from donations was recorded and expenses of \$8683.74 was spent on: t-shirts for Sunshine Kids & volunteers (\$987.00), gift cards for Sunshine Kids (\$3279.24), BBQ dinner for the Sunshine Kids (\$375.83), Jersey Mike's sandwiches for the Sunshine Kids and volunteers (\$511.22) and Bingo Prizes for the Sunshine Kids (\$3625.45). As of July 31, 2025, there was a total of \$33,500.82 in the bank account and \$224.02 in petty cash. We have \$5,443.33 allocated for Sunshine Kids.

Introduction of Guest Speaker: Deputy Alyssa Davenport introduced HCSO Traffic/Motor Unit Deputy Emannuel Lindesay, Deputy Steve Avalos & Deputy Tyler Cook. The Deputies gave an overview of their daily responsibilities. They discussed their participation in rodeo competitions and parades. Deputy Cook discussed how they will be switching bikes from Harley to BMW and the benefits that will come with the new motorcycles. They also took the alumni outside for a presentation.

## **Old Business:**

• Sunshine Kids Hill Country Adventure – Dawn thanked the Alumni for their hard work fundraising to support the 2025 Sunshine Kids Hill Country Adventure to ensure it was a huge success. She also showed a video highlighting the week the kids spent in San Marcos & surrounding areas.

- East & West Side Junior Deputy Academy Members discuss how fun the camp was, and Deputy Alyssa Davenport showed two videos from each academy.
- July Social at Ivars River Pub Dawn thanked everyone that was able to attend and discussed how enjoyable the evening was.
- TCPAAA Convention Ruth Diamond gave a synopsis of the TCPAAA Convention in Waco. She gave an overview on classes she attended such as church safety & serial killers. Ruth also presented a video from the convention. Next year's convention will be held in Allen, Texas from July 12-16, 2026.

## **New Business:**

- Motor Unit Donation Request Dawn presented donation requests submitted by Motor Unit Deputy Emannuel Lindesay. The requests are for the following: three motorcycle backrests, a super seer motorcycle helmet & five laser labs window tint meters. Since Dawn was the only board member present a vote to decide on purchase of the equipment will be held in September's meeting.
- Alumni Shirt Reorder Dawn discussed emailing out a reorder form for shirt reorders for new members.
- Fall Basic Citizens Academy The fall academy will be held from September 25<sup>th</sup> to December 18<sup>th</sup>. The Alumni discussed having a few members attend each class to help with food set up and greet members. We also discussed providing food for the first class and the graduation. Dawn will send out a sign-up genius.
- 2<sup>nd</sup> Annual Battle of the Badges This will be held October 18<sup>th</sup>. We discussed donating the proceeds from the concession sales to the Wimberley Youth Sports Association & the American Cancer Society. We will discuss further in the September meeting.
- Auto Theft Detective Brian Wahlert VIN Etching Dawn reminded the Alumni that Detective Wahlert will be our guest speaker for September's meeting and that he will be offering VIN etching for members on their personal vehicles.

- RAD Class Deputy Davenport discussed the success of the Rape & Defense Class offered in May & June. She also informed us that private business' have reached out to her requesting classes for their employees.
- Upcoming Dates The HCSO no longer requires our help in the records department or in the inventory department. These volunteer opportunities will be removed going forward. Dawn discussed the upcoming softball tournament & Richard Clement mentioned the upcoming Emergency Preparedness Fair.
- There was no further business. The meeting was adjourned at 8:30.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, September 9, 2025, at 6:30 pm at the PSB.